## Leisure & Amenities Committee

## 1. Bulb Planting Request

- 1.1 Cllr Exell has received a resident's request for bulb planting on Rowton Heath Way. For any planting, there are two key considerations:
  - A review of underground services
  - Consideration of manual v machine planting
  - Consideration of suitability for community/volunteer planting
- 1.2 Grassed verges that are wide, sunny and with minimum foot traffic are most likely to flourish. On Rowton Heath Way, the verges to the side of Oliver Tomkins School and front (rear of Edington Close) are potential areas to consider:



1.3. Any area proposed will need a full assessment for site suitability as set out in 1.1. before costs can be estimated.

## 2. Financial Implications

2.1 The budget set aside for planting is £1,000 however this is targeted at the planned seasonal roadside container planting. There is no budget for spring bulb planting this financial year, however it could be considered as a community project.

## 3. Recommendations

3.1 For the Committee to review the request and consider a response.